
 

1010 NE 3rd Avenue, Pompano Beach, Florida 33060  phone: 954-786-4098 • fax: 954-786-4168 
https://www.pompanobeachfl.gov/government/general-services-procurement  

 

Procurement and Contracts 
Mary Rivero, Director 
mary.rivero@copbfl.com 

 

 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
September 10, 2025 

 
Proposed Overall Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) Goal 

 

In accordance with the requirements of 49 CFR Part 26, the City of Pompano Beach hereby notifies the 
public of its proposed overall Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) goal for federally funded 
contracts associated with the City’s Air Park for the period of FY 2024–2026. 

Proposed DBE Goal: 7.3% for the period FY 2024–2026 

The goal is proposed to be achieved as follows: 
• Race-Conscious: 3.65% 
• Race-Neutral: 3.65% 

 
The proposed goal is based on a two-step analysis involving a base figure calculation and adjustments 
based on other factors influencing DBE participation. The base figure calculation considers the availability 
of DBEs compared to the entire market of firms providing services and products associated with 
construction, design, and engineering in Broward County.  
 

For all details of the proposed DBE goal and goal-setting methodology, please visit the following link: 
https://uploads.pompanobeachfl.gov/f/8e29148aa168f342 

 

Written comments will be accepted until September 25th, 2025. Comments are to be sent to: 

City of Pompano Beach 
Procurement and Contracts Department 
Att. Tammy Anderson 
1010 NE 3 Avenue 
Pompano Beach, FL 33060 
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